
DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING COMMAND SOUTHEAST 

JACKSONVILLE, FL  32212-0030 

                                                                                                                           11011 
                                                                                                                           AM1SA/0234 
                                                                                                                           May 31, 2018                                   
 
Mr. Jim Scholl 
Key West City Manager 
P. O. Box 1409 
Key West, FL 33040 
 
Dear Mr. Scholl: 
 
SUBJECT:  UPDATED SCOPE #3:  APPROVAL TO SPEND UP TO AN ADDITIONAL 
                    $44,526.00 OF IN KIND FUNDS ON CONSTRUCTION OF A NEW ENTRY 
                    CONTROL POINT, MOLE PIER, TRUMAN ANNEX, NAS, KEY WEST,        
                    FLORIDA 
 
    The enclosure requests the approval for use of in-kind funds to construct lighting and 
pavement at the automated entry control point located at the Mole Pier.  We had previously 
authorized an amount not to exceed $609,950.00 for the design and construction of the subject 
project.  This letter serves as approval to utilize in-kind funds in the amount of $44,526.00 for 
the construction phase of the project as outlined in the enclosure.  The total cost of the design 
and construction of this project shall not exceed $654,476.00 without prior written approval. 
 
    My point of contact for this matter is Sue Romanelli, Realty Specialist, who can be reached at 
(904) 542-6380 or susan.romanelli@navy.mil. 
 
      Sincerely,  
 
 
 

CASSANDRA S. NORRIS 
      Real Estate Contracting Officer 
 
Enclosure:  CO, NAS Key West ltr 11011 Ser N00/101 of 17 Apr 18 
 
Copy to: 
Commanding Officer, Naval Air Station Key West  
Public Works Officer, Naval Air Station Key West  
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